
 
 

July 12, 2024 
 
Mr. Michael P. Wich, Nominating Committee Chairman 
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
RE: WASHINGTON STATE ASSOCIATION OF PERMIT TECHNICIANS (WSAPT) CHAPTER 
ENDORSEMENT 

On behalf of the Washington State Association of Permit Technicians, I am honored to endorse the 
candidacies of Mr. David Spencer and Mr. Mike Boso for the positions of President and Vice President, 
respectively, on the International Code Council (ICC) Board of Directors. 

Mr. Spencer and Mr. Boso bring a wealth of experience and a deep commitment to the ICC. Their 
extensive credentials, comprehensive resumes, and long-standing involvement with the ICC are a 
testament to their profound knowledge, unwavering dedication, and thorough understanding of the 
critical issues facing our industry both today and in the future. 

Over the past several years, Mr. Spencer and Mr. Boso have been steadfast advocates for Permit 
Technicians, actively promoting and supporting our participation at state, regional, and national levels of 
the ICC. Their efforts to unify the diverse voices within the ICC and to recognize the invaluable 
contributions of Code Officials like us are commendable. Their passion and dedication to the industry 
make them indispensable assets to the ICC and, by extension, to the public we serve. 

Their vision and commitment will undoubtedly bring about positive changes and further strengthen our 
industry and we are confident that under their leadership, the ICC will continue to thrive and advance its 
mission. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 
Tela Gardner 
Tela Gardner, President 
Washington State Association of Permit Technicians 


